
60+ YearS missionary to the Japanese 

 
Dear Fellow Missionaries, Pastors & Friends: 
 
God is so good...all the time! The shingles pain is still there, but I 
am happy to say that I feel it is not quite as bad. The only time I 
am in no pain is when I am sleeping or preaching. It is absolutely 
amazing. It seems when I am preaching, the pain goes away. 
There is only one explanation for that…..GOD!  
 
The summer months are the hardest for our Japanese ministry here in America. 
Some of our Japanese go on vacations. Some go back to Japan or visit  
relatives of their spouses here in the States. That means our attendance is at 
rock bottom. However, we are happy to see the spiritual growth and faithfulness 
of our members. 

 
Here is Margaret giving her testimony to the Retired  
Independent Preacher’s (RIP) luncheon.  Each month 
someone is asked to give their testimony or preach.  
Margaret decided to give her testimony. She is a real help-
meet to me as we labor together for our Lord. She has a 
very moving testimony of her salvation. Although she is 6 
1/2 years older than me, she is in better shape than me. 
 
While we labor among the  

Japanese here in America, the churches we started 
in Japan continue to grow and to start other 
churches. I don’t know how many churches have 
come from those we started. Did you know that I am 
actually a missionary supported by the first church 
we started in Japan. So I am an American-Japanese 
missionary. The Nagoya Bible Baptist Church has 
other missionaries around the world. So the work 
goes on here as well as in Japan. 
 
Yours, Serving Our Saviour, together, 
 


